COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD
GENERAL MEETING

May 8, 2008
The May General Meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Saint Andrews Presbyterian Church in Goleta.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by President Karin Cooper.
Announcements:  President Karin Cooper made several announcements.

The Board Meeting will be Thursday May 15, 2008 at 7:00 pm at Maravilla.

Board elections tonight – all members need to vote.  Ballots will be counted and the results announced after the break.
There is a bus going to IQF in Long Beach on Saturday July 26, 2008.  Cost of $35/person if 40 people sign up.  Price includes admission to the show.  Sign-up sheet at the table in the back.

The ‘Hospitality’ book is missing.  Needs to be returned.

I Madonnari will be on Memorial Day weekend.
Membership:  Marilyn Martin announced that there were one guest and one new member attending the meeting.
Jean Faison announced that the membership dues deadline is August 1, 2008.  All members should fill out the form – check all boxes that apply.  Birthdays will be listed in the newsletter again.

Show and Tell:  The following people showed works:  Kathy Draine, Lou Ann Smith, Paula Whited, Jeanne Surber, Liz Turner, Judy Rys, Ruth McMullin, Loesje Akau, Michelle Garbarino, and Kimberly Wulfert.
Programs:  Dee Johnson reminded the members that there are no speakers for the next several months.  June program is Challenge, July program is a picnic, and August program is a silent auction.
Workshops:  Dee Johnson announced that 16 people have signed up for the workshop with Bonnie Lyn McCaffrey – Painted Faces.
Challenge Quilt:  Gail Tinsley – Entry forms for the Challenge are in the newsletter and available at the break.  Quilts will be collected on Saturday June 7, at the Goleta Library.

Community Quilts:  Jean Faison encouraged everyone to continue making the quilts for Transition House.  Quilts should be turned in by the June meeting.  Nancy King is still offering to do the quilting at a discounted rate.
2008 Quilt Show:  Darilyn Kisch – the quilt entry form for the show is available at the break. There are two forms:  White – rules and guidelines, Green – entry form.   The deadline for submitting the form is August 1, 2008 and it must be accompanied by a 3x5 or 4x6 color picture on photo paper of the quilt.  A photographer will be available at the June and July meetings to take pictures at no charge.
Block of the Month:  Mary Ballard – the June block of the month is a ‘Friendship Star’.  Naomi Hicks won the 17 Flower Basket blocks made by members this month.    
Elections:  All nominees for the 2008-2009 Board were unanimously elected.  

President – Darilyn Kisch


VP Current Programs – Dee Johnson


VP Future Programs – Cathe Hedrick


VP Workshops – Suzy Pelovsky & Patty Six


Recording Secretary – Kathy Draine


Corresponding Secretary – Barbara MacCallum & Jean MacMillan


Treasurer – Naomi Hicks


Parliamentarian – Edalee Keehn


Public Relations – Diana Hamilton

Program:  The speaker was Bonnie Lyn McCaffrey presenting ‘Inspiration and Development of a Quilt Artist’.

Door Prizes:  Door prize winners were:  Kathy Draine, Ilona Varner, and Bobbi Tacoma.  Prizes were donated by: Baron’s, Creation Station, Craft Essentials, Grant House, Quilt Ventura, and anonymous quilt guild donations.  Door prizes collected $78.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathryn Draine, 
Recording Secretary

